6th Grade Course Syllabus
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Dear Parents,

Welcome to sixth grade!  We are looking forward to working with you and your child this year.  Sixth grade is an exciting year of school.  This school year, we will strive to help your child become the best sixth grader they can possibly become.

For your convenience, we have enclosed some classroom and school forms that need to be filled out.  Please send completed paperwork with your child during the first week of school.  In addition to the enclosed paperwork, a sixth grade handbook detailing classroom policies, procedures, and curriculum will be sent home with your child.

We are very excited about being your child’s teachers this year, and we look forward to meeting you at Back to School Night.  If you need to contact us at any time throughout the year, please feel free to call us at 
(209) 830-3345 or email BOTH OF US:  Mrs. Baptista: mbaptista@tusd.net / Ms. Bacchetti: cbacchetti@tusd.net. By working together, there is no limit to what we can accomplish in sixth grade!














Sincerely,








Michelle Baptista & Carla Bacchetti







Sixth Grade Core
Classroom Website – http://www.mrsbaptistamsbacchetti.weebly.com
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Suggested Materials and Supplies:


-  #2 pencils



- 1 set of markers

-  Binder paper



- Packs of glue sticks  


- 3 inch binder with dividers


- Blue or black pens


- 1 set of colored pencils (24 or 36 count)
- 2 Dry erase markers
      - Pencil pouch/pencil box


- Ruler (3-hole punched)


- Small scissors



- Composition book

- 1 spiral notebook
In the past, parents have asked for donation ideas!  Please know that donated supplies are always needed and greatly appreciated!
white board markers




hand sanitizer


disinfecting wipes


glue sticks 





Band-Aids 


Kleenex, Kleenex,
wide ruled binder paper



pump soap


& more Kleenex (
colored construction paper 



colored markers
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Make Up Work Policy:
Anytime your child is absent, it is their responsibility to get their make-up work. We will give them the homework they missed, as well as any class work. For each day your child is absent they have that many full days to complete the work. If you know that your child is not going to be in school for five or more days, you need to notify the office and complete their paperwork, along with letting us know at least one week ahead so that we can put together an individual study packet.

Tardy Policy: 

[image: image6.jpg]



1st Tardy

Teacher Consequence.  (parent notification by teacher)

2nd Tardy
Teacher Detention. 30 minutes (parent notification by teacher)

3rd Tardy
30 Minute Teacher RIPP Detention, will complete RIPP Packet Response sheet #1

        for teacher. (parent / teacher communication)
4th Tardy
1 hour Teacher RIPP Detention will complete RIPP Packet Response sheet #2 for teacher. (parent / teacher communication and warning from teacher that the next tardy will be a referral and a full day of ISS)
5th Tardy
Referral to Assistant Principal and given 1 day In School Suspension.
Teacher will set up RIPP meeting with parent at school with in administrator or counselor to discuss tardies
6th Tardy
Referral to Assistant Principal and given 2 hours of Saturday School.

7th Tardy
Referral to Assistant Principal and given 4 hours of Saturday School.

8th Tardy
Referral to Assistant Principal and given 1 day suspension home.

9th Tardy  
9th Tardy Onward will result in a referral to the Assistant Principal.  TUSD policy for repeated Defiance of Authority and “failure to follow school rules.”  Progressive discipline will apply and students will be given additional days of suspension.   

Academic Honesty/ “Cheating Policy”:  The first time a student’s is caught they will be given a detention, a ‘zero’ on the submitted work, and parent notification.  The second and onward, students will receive a referral. Please review the cheating policy that is in the WMS Handbook.
In School Suspension Work: We will give work even if they are sent from your class, or another teacher’s class AND we will grade and give credit for all work completed in ISS. 

Make Up Work During Suspension Policy: It is your child’s responsibility to make up work by contacting us or looking at the assignments listed on the Parent Portal. 
[image: image7.jpg]



[image: image8.png]



Classroom Rules / Consequences: 
During the first week of school we have been doing various activities which help children become familiar with their classmates and their teacher. Through “Tribes Agreements” children learn how to communicate and learn with peers. These agreements include:

· Mutual Respect (Treat others with respect.)

· Attentive Listening (Listen with your eyes, ears, and heart.)

· Appreciations (Thank you! May I help? You’re welcome!)

· Participation (Right to Pass is included.)

· No Put Downs

If classroom rules are broken or not followed, then a consequence will be given.  First is a warning, second is 15 minutes’ detention with a phone call home, third is 30 minute detention with a phone call home, fourth is a referral to the office.
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Homework Policy: 
We believe that homework is important because it is a valuable aid in helping students make the most of their experiences in school. We give homework because it reinforces what has been learned in class, prepares students for upcoming lessons, teaches responsibility and independence, and helps students develop positive study habits.  We will not accept any late homework.

We will assign homework Monday through Thursday nights. Homework should take no more than one hour (without distractions) to complete each night, not including time spent studying for tests, make-up work, or long-range projects. Ample notice will be given for tests and long-term projects such as book reports, research projects, and social studies projects. 

We expect students to do their personal best on all homework assignments. Homework should be neat and complete. We expect each student to try each assignment on their own first, and only ask for help after giving it their best effort. We will check all homework assignments. 

Homework Policy (cont.):

During the entire school year, we ask that parents check and sign their child’s assignment book each night. The students will fill out the assignment book when they come in to class every day. They will be responsible for taking home any necessary materials. 

We feel that parents are the key to making homework a positive experience for their children. Therefore, we ask that parents make homework a top priority by providing the necessary homework supplies and a quiet study environment. We recommend that parents set aside a specific time each day for homework to be completed.

Together we can make homework a positive extension of school!  
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Grading Policy:
In sixth grade, your child receives letter grades. Everything will be calculated out by points. At the end of the quarter, the number of points will be added together and divided by the total points possible to receive a percentage. The grading is as follows:
Grading Scale:

90-100% = A

    80-89% = B
    
    70-79% = C
    
    68-69% = D
    
    0-59% = F
Parent + Teacher + Student = Success

We feel it is extremely important to work together as a team for the success of your child. With this in mind, we keep our grade books online through Aeries and Parent Portal. This is the same grade book that is used through middle and high schools.  To receive your password and access address, please go to the Williams office with identification.  This is a wonderful tool where you can access your child’s grades anytime and follow their progress. If you ever have any questions, or would like to speak with us, please do not hesitate to call. The school phone number is 830-3345. You can also e-mail us if that works easier for you.  We check our e-mail daily.
Textbook Care: Any fines for lost or damaged textbooks will result in withholding of grades and transcripts.  These fines will also transfer on to the high school if not paid by the end of the school year. 

Contact Info: 
School Phone Number: 209-830-3345
             We can be reached between the hours of 7:45am-3:15pm
1600 Tennis Lane   Tracy, CA  95376
Mrs. Michelle Baptista




Ms. Carla Bacchetti
Voice Mail Number:  5531




Voice Mail Number: 5548
mbaptista@tusd.net





cbacchetti@tusd.net
Mon, Tues, and every other Wed. 



Thurs, Fri, and every other Wed.
Please sign up and have your child sign up too!  Choose to receive reminders via text message or email by following the directions below!  I use this for quick reminders!
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Williams Middle School

Sixth Grade Core
Mrs. Baptista & Ms. Bacchetti
Signatures and Parent/Guardian Contact Info:  

I have read and understand the classroom rules and expectations.
_______________________________


_______________________________
Student Signature





Print Name 
________________________________


________________________________

Parent Signature





Print Name

Information About Your Child & Expectations:
What do you feel are your child’s strengths? 

What do you feel are your child’s weaknesses?

Is there any particular area that needs attention or that you would like us to work on this year with your child?

Is there anything that may hinder your child’s success this year? (The more we know about your child, the better we are able to teach him/her.)

What are your expectations for us as your child’s sixth grade teacher? 

Williams Middle School

Sixth Grade Core

Mrs. Baptista & Ms. Bacchetti
Student Information Card:
Student’s name (print) _______________________________________________

Parent’s Name(s) ___________________________________________________
Address___________________________________________________________

Phone Numbers: (Please fill in all that apply.)

Home_(______)__________________
Work_(______)__________________  (Dad/Mom/Grandparent)

Cell Phone Mom _(______)__________________
Cell Phone Dad _(______)__________________
Are there any 504 or IEP’s that we should be aware of? 




___________
Are there any medical situations that we need to be aware of?



___________
Is your child allergic to any food items i.e. peanuts, chocolate, etc.?



___________
Is your child on any type of daily medication? 





___________ 

What kind/dosage? ___________  Is this medication in the office?___________
Does your child have an Epi pen in the office?





___________
Are there any court documents or custody orders that we need to be aware of?  

___________
(If so, these documents need to be on file in the school office.)
If any special circumstances apply to your child, either medically or custodially, please inform us immediately, both verbally and in writing.

Communication:
In an effort to communicate more efficiently with you and use less paper and copies, we would like to send you classroom updates and reminders via email.

Please let us know your preferred email.
Parent’s name:
______________________________________________________________
Preferred email address: ______________________________________________________
Secondary email: ____________________________________________________________
Sign up for reminders from Room 31


Mrs. Baptista & Ms. Bacchetti








